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Hello Lions and Friends, 

Here I am writing a newsletter on a "new" federal holiday (I can't even spell it).  One more day our government doesn't 

go to work and we wonder why things don't get accomplished in Washington DC. 

Anyway, our Lakeville Lions Club stays busy with community projects; (1) Relay for Life at our food booth at the 

fairgrounds chaired by Lion Jim Tillman, his family crew, the Garner's, a Feitz or two, and others; (2) The Strawberry 

Festival in North Liberty chaired Jim Tibbs and his crew of Darlene, Anne Weber, Jim Foster, Mike and Kelly Carrico, 

another Feitz, and several Garners.  Both projects were successful, but we didn't pull in as much as we had hoped.  

Proceeds from the Strawberry Festival will be donated to Camp Millhouse as we have done in the past.  The Greene 

Township Lions Club had their train running offering rides to all ages, in addition to their yummy strawberry shortcake, 

where berries flowed and the tummy's wanted more.   

At our June 14th Board Meeting, we made a $250 donation to the St. Joseph County Sheriff Posse as a sponsor to their 

September function.  We approved a Lakeville Lions Club "Buyers Group" for the St. Joseph County 4-H Fair auction to 

be held on the last Friday of the Fair.  We also made a $1,000 donation to LCIF (Lions Clubs International Foundation) 

to help that entity reach their monetary goal of $300,000.000, which ends June 30, 2022.  This LCIF drive started 3 

years ago.   

Lion Rose Russell still needs volunteers for gate duty at the Indiana State Fair. 

WORKERS ARE STILL NEEDED FOR OUR 4-H FOOD BOOTH 

Saturday July 2  mid and late shift 

Sunday July 3  late shift 

Tuesday July 5  mid and late shifts 

Thursday July 7  late shift 

Saturday July 9  mid and late shifts 

Please take a look at your schedule to see where you might be able to help out. 

PLEASE SIGN UP BY CALLING JIM TILLMAN OR MAX FEITZ. 

The June dinner meeting will be on the 28th of June at the Palmer Complex at 6:30p.m.  We will be installing new 

officers and inducting a new member. 

I will leave you with this: "Kindness and politeness are not overrated at all. They're underused."    Tommy Lee Jones. 

Larry Ort 

Club President 

A FRIENDLY REMINDER: 

Please call Lion Jean DuFord at 574-291-0608 by 6/26 to make your JUNE dinner reservation! If Jean doesn't 

answer when you call, please leave a message that includes your name, phone number, and number of people 

attending. Cost of the meal is $10. 


